
 

                                         
Dear Parents/Carers 

Christmas is fast approaching and I wanted to write to you about how it will look at Boundary this year.   

As you know, we are still managing a difficult situation in school and the coronavirus restrictions mean that 
Christmas will not be the same as it usually is.   

We will however be doing everything we can to make it a fun and enjoyable time for the children – whilst 
keeping them safe! 
 

Reception Nativity and KS1 Christmas Show 

Unfortunately we will not be performing the KS1 show however the Reception bubble will be doing some sort 
of Nativity which we hope to video and put online for you to watch. 

 

Christmas Cards 

Please can we ask that if you wish to send cards into school that you only send cards to staff and children within 
the same bubble.  We cannot be distributing cards around school this year. 

 

Christmas Parties 
 
These will go ahead this year and children will be having a party within their bubble.  Here are the dates for this 
year’s Christmas Parties: 
 

Nursery & Reception  Monday 14th December (Nursery in the morning, Reception in the afternoon) 

Year 1 & Year 2 Wednesday 16th December in the afternoon 

Year 3 & Year 4 Tuesday 15th December in the afternoon 

Year 5 & Year 6 Thursday 17th December in the afternoon 

 
All children are encouraged to wear their party clothes to school for their party date, but we ask that 
sensible clothes, shoes and coats be worn as children will need to wear these to play out in and it is very 
cold.  Please do not send any food in for parties. 
 

 

 

  

 



 

Boundary Christmas Fair, Grotto & Disco 
 
Unfortunately there will be no Christmas Fair and Disco this year, however we are trying to organise a raffle for 
later in the year to raise much-needed funds for the school. 

 

Christmas Dinner Week 
 
We are organising all our dinner service to ensure that all pupils have the option for Christmas Dinner.  Here are 
the dates for this year’s Christmas Dinner days: 

Year 1 & Year 6  Monday 14th December 

Reception & Year 2 Tuesday 15th December 

Year 3 Wednesday 16th December 

Year 4 Thursday 17th December 

Year 5 Friday 18th December 

 

Children can wear a Christmas Jumper on their Christmas Dinner day to get into the festive spirit! 

If your child normally has a packed lunch but would like to order a Christmas Dinner for that day, please notify 
the School Office by Monday 23rd November.  Please ensure that you credit ParentPay with £2.00 for the cost of 
the meal. 

Please note that if your child currently has packed lunches but has an outstanding debt on their dinner account 
then this will need to be cleared prior to ordering a Christmas Dinner. 
 

Whole School Last Day Treat – Panto and Popcorn! 

We have decided that the children deserve a big treat! We have paid for an online pantomime so that all the 
children can enjoy going to the theatre virtually to watch a Christmas Panto!   
This will be on Friday 18th December.  Then home for Christmas! Please let your child’s class teacher know if 
you do not wish your child to have popcorn. 

 

Thank you for supporting us whilst we are working hard to keep our school open and normal as possible! 

 

Yours sincerely 

S. Ashton 

Miss S. Ashton 
Head teacher 

 


